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Thumbs-up for first chapter retreat weekend  

By Len Ulbricht, Chapter Vice Chair  

Our chapterôs first-ever Cape Cod Retreat, held Sept. 21-23 at Camp Burgess in 
East Sandwich, offered a variety of experiences. In addition to hikes, bike rides, 
and paddles, those attending enjoyed workshops on bike maintenance and 
winter storage tips, landscape photography, and orienteering exercises with a 
compass. For the adventure-minded, there was a climbing wall and zip line, and 
for the easygoing, a pontoon boat ride on the campôs lake. Social hour on that 
Friday even featured a graceful bald eagle cruising overhead! See more photos 
on Page 4. 
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Get AMC-SEM activities  

delivered right to  

your email inbox!  

Sign up for the AMC Activity 

Digest. email 

amcinformation@outdoors.org 

Or call 1-800-372-1758 

Find past issues of The 

Southeast Breeze on our 

website. 

Like us on Facebook 

Follow us on Twitter 

Have a story for  

The Southeast Breeze? 

Please send your Word doc and 

photographs to 

breeze.editor@amcsem.org. 

Please send photos as separate 

attachments, including the name 

of each photographer. Include 

the words ñBreeze Articleò in the 

subject line. 

Shop the Breeze Market for 

equipment bargains!   

Members looking to sell, trade, 

or free-cycle their used 

equipment can post for free. 

Business advertisements are 

just $15/month. Send inquiries to 

breeze.editor@amcsem.org 

 

mailto:amcinformation@outdoors.org
http://www.amcsem.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AMCSEM/
https://twitter.com/amcsem
mailto:breeze.editor@amcsem.org
mailto:breeze.editor@amcsem.org
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View from the Chair: ôA BIG Thank You!õ 

 

As I write my last ñView from the Chair,ò I wanted to take this 

opportunity to thank you, the SEM membership, for honoring me with 

the privilege to serve you as your Chapter Chair for the last two 

years. I also want to thank the SEM Board and all the wonderful 

leaders and volunteers who made the last two years a wonderful 

success for SEM. 

As a Chapter, we have accomplished a lot in the last two yearsðway 

too many things to list here. However, I would like to highlight a 

couple of notable achievements. First, thanks to our nominating 

committee and many other volunteers, we now have almost a full slate of committee vice chairs. Two years 

ago many of these positions were listed as ñOPENò. Second, in the last year we have initiated a Young 

Members Group and they are off to a great start. Both of these accomplishments bode well for the future of 

our chapter. 

I hope to see many of you at the Annual Meeting and Dinner on November 3rd to thank you in person. If you 

have not already signed up, please do so now. It promises to be a great time, at a great venue, and with a 

great speaker. 

            Hope to see you outside! 

            Barry Young,  

            Chapter Chair 

            AMC-SEM 

          

 

2018 Executive Board

Chapter Chair .......................Barry Young 

Vice Chair  .............................Len Ulbricht 

Secretary ........................Ann McSweeney 

Treasurer  .........................Patty Rottmeier 

Past Chapter Chair  ............Maureen Kelly 

Biking Chair .....................Bernie Meggison 

Biking Vice Chair .............................OPEN 

Cape Hiking Chair ................Jane Harding 

Cape Hiking Vice Chair .....Cathy Giordano 

Communications Chair ...................Paul Miller 

Communications Vice Chair ......Dio Goncalves 

Conservation Chair ........................Bill Cannon 

Conservation Vice Chair ..............Nancy Coote 

Education Chair ..........................Doug Griffiths 

Education Vice Chair .....................Sue Svelnis 

Hiking Chair .............................Mike Woessner 

Hiking Vice Chair ........................George Danis 

Membership Chair ................Sandy Santilli 

Membership Vice Chair .....................OPEN 

Membership Vice Chair é Ellen Thompson 

Paddling Chair .............................Ed Foster 

Paddling Vice Chair ............  .Luther Wallis 

Skiing Chair ........................Jeannine Audet 

Skiing Vice Chair ...........Barbara Hathaway 

Trails Chair ............................Peter Tierney 

Trails Vice Chair ..............Wayne Anderson 

Trails Vice Chair......................Skip Maysles 

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs & Other Chapter Contacts 

Social Directoréééééééééééé..OPEN 

Social Vice Chair ééééééééééé.OPEN 

Social Media Administrator   ééChristine Racine 

Social Networking Moderatoré........Sue Mulligan

Webmistresséééééé Cheryl Lathrop 

The Breeze Editoréééééé.Mo Walsh 

Blast Editorééééééé.Marie Hopkins

Contact chair@amcsem.org 

if you are interested in any 

OPEN position

mailto:chair@amcsem.org
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On behalf of this yearõs Red Liners, Maureen Kelly, left, 

and Nancy Coote present RLBH Leader Joe Keogh with a 

beer stein. Photo by Len Ulbricht  

Joe Keogh honored at dinner  

celebrating 13th RLBH season 

By Alan Greenstein  

Nancy Coote organized a terrific dinner gathering held on 
September 27 to celebrate the conclusion of the 13th 
season of the ever-popular Thursday night ñRed Line the 
Blue Hillsò (RLBH) hike series. Twenty-five hikes were 
scheduled in 2018 between April and September, with 
one cancellation due to thunder and lightning. 

Bill Cannon and Joanne Newton each completed 21 
hikes and were rewarded with Blue Hills maps. In total, 
84 hikers completed at least one hike. Sixteen hikers 
completed anywhere from the basic Redline Series (1st 
time completion) to the very impressive Gold Series, for 
those who have hiked every inch of every trail in the Blue 
Hills ten times or more. 

 

 
Joe Keogh hands out  a trail  map of  the  Blue Hills  for  Bill  
Cannon, who completed  21 hikes.  Photo by Bill  Dougherty  

Joe Keogh, principal hike leader for the series, was 
honored for his ten consecutive years of exemplary 
leadership, a highlight of the evening to be sure. Joe is a 
master at planning the hikes with the goal of covering 
every trail with a minimum of duplication, and facilitating 
the completion of the entire circuit in approximately 1.5 
hiking seasons. He is appreciated for his strong, 
confident and patient leadership. Joe personally 
completed his Gold series (10 times around) in 
September, hiking 159 miles over 96.5 hours on the trail. 

 
Joanne Newton receives a Blue Hills trail map from Joe 

Keogh for completing 21 hikes. Photo by Bill Dougherty
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Chapter Retreat   Continued from page 1 

   

   

           

         

 


